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Dear Parent of students 9th-12th grade, 
 
SE Guilford High School Naval Junior Reserve Officers Training Corps (NJROTC) is a proactive 
organization that promotes citizenship as the cornerstone of our mission.  We are not a recruiting vehicle for 
the Department of Defense and there is NO obligation of any kind for students after graduation.  This is a 
class that uses the military structure as the model for student development.  
 
Here is a link for you to see more of what our program consists of.  It features cadets who are in the 
program participating in various activities and discussing why they are in NJROTC. 
 https://gcsnccom-my.sharepoint.com/:u:/g/personal/pattonk_gcsnc_com/EUYjVbZuBh1CupwLHXKtg-
gB5r52iVh1j2RLZfmxHMZxcg?e=rOZcVU   
They are our best ambassadors for the program and show real-life experiences/opinions of NJROTC.   
 
There are opportunities throughout the year for your son/daughter to participate in numerous NJROTC 
activities. The opportunity to learn, develop, and practice leadership skills essential to future success is one 
of our primary goals.  The cadets occupy staff and team leadership roles to accomplish this.  We are also 
heavily involved Community Service/projects, STEM activities (Sea Perch and Drone,) trips to compete 
against rival schools in Drill, Academics, Physical Fitness (PT) and Marksmanship.  We also participate in 
both school and public activities such as Color Guard for events such as graduations, sporting events, and 
military honors.  We also actively engage in various parades, veterans appreciation/support and advanced 
leadership training for those who have earned the opportunity.   
 
Uniforms are issued and required to be worn (1) time per week.  These uniforms are at no expense to the 
parents or cadets unless they are lost or damaged by neglect.  We will also issue, free of charge athletic 
wear for cadets to wear for PT.  They are provided to each cadet and are theirs to keep.  
 
Another positive aspect for rising 9th graders is the daily interaction with upper classmen.  Our cadets make 
sure that all cadets are welcome and are immediately added to the team.  NJROTC is a safe haven for all 
grades to interact with each other.  It is encouraged, mandated, and part of our daily routine.   
 
It is NOT too late to become part of the NJROTC team.  If your child is interested in our program, they will 
be allowed to make the schedule change to our program. 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
Keith Patton                                                                                                          Thomas Hilliard  
Chief Warrant Officer, USN (Ret)                                                                       1st Sgt, USMC (Ret) 
Senior Naval Science Instructor                                                                           Naval Science Instructor 
pattonk@gcsnc.com                                                                                             hilliat@gcsnc.com  
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